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August 2019 

Monthly news  

from your  

council 

 

Congratulations to Michael Greenwood who        
received a Long and Loyal Service Award &      
Donald Thomson who received a Merit Award at 
the 2019 WA Local Government Convention. A 
huge achievement!  

Long and Loyal Service Awards - Recognises long 
service of a high degree to Local Government, the 
Local Government sector or the Association.      
Presented in recognition of outstanding and long 
and loyal service to the Association, Local        
Government , and /or the Local Government    
Sector. 

Local Government Merit Award - Recognises 
Elected Members who have provided distinguished       
service to the community through their Local       
Government. Presented in recognition of            
commitment and     dedication to the pursuit of 
achievement for the community of a Local        
Government. 

Shire of Tammin 

Phone: 

 (08) 9637 0300 

Email:  

shire@tammin.wa

.gov.au 

Website: 

www.tammin.wa. 

gov.au 

Office hours:  

Monday - Friday 

9.00am - 4.00pm 

‘Our Aim is  

Progress’ 
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Local Government  

Long and Loyal Service Award  
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Local Government Merit Award  
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The Sweet Tammin Café has now opened, Bill and Tracey have taken on  the 

transformation of the old Tammin Hotel.  

By the looks of the first completed room the style they are going with is beautiful,  

Although many changes are yet to be made Bill and the family have a wonderful 

fresh vision for the pub.  

Locals support  would be greatly appreciated. The service, prices and quality will 

not disappoint!  

 

 

Events can be catered for by contacting Bill or Tracey (details below) 

 

Liquor licence has been applied for and liquor will be available soon. 

0490 964 470 or 0468 956 214 

 

EFT is now available  

 

The Sweet Tammin Hotel has accommodation  with each room being transformed 

into a fresh comfortable place to stay.  

Rooms are $100 per night.  
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Menu  

 

Hot chips and wedges plain $2 loaded                                  

$3 

Chicken Parmigiana  & salad                                                        

$20 

Butter chicken $15                                                                                                                                

Steak and chips $20 

Burger (beef/chicken) chips & salad  $20 

Café pizza  

Margherita $20 

Hawaiian $20 

Vegetarian $20 

2 pizzas for 30 

3 pizzas for $40 

Fresh brewed Tea & Coffee $1 

Aussie Hot Chocolate small $4 Large  $8 

 Soft drink cans $2 
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Would you like to represent your community and become a Councillor of Tammin?  
 
If you're unsure if the role is for you, please visit our website for more information.  
https://www.tammin.wa.gov.au/news/2019-local-government-ordinary-election/109 
 
Key Dates 

 Close of roll: 5.00pm Friday 30 August 2019  

 Nominations Open Thursday 5 September 2019  

 (Nomination period is open for 8 days)  

 Nominations Close: 4.00pm 12 September 2019  

 Election Day: Saturday 19 October 2019 

 
https://www.tammin.wa.gov.au/news/2019-local-government-ordinary-election/109 
 
 

https://www.tammin.wa.gov.au/news/2019-local-government-ordinary-election/109
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New Cricket Pitch Donnan Park Oval  

 

Is every one ready for the cricket season? 

Thanks to Nick Caffell and members of Tammin Cricket 

Club we now have a new pitch for the upcoming season.  

This was made possible by a WACA Grant to improve     

local sport and rec facilities.   

A big thank you to all the voluntaries involved.  

Tammin has great community spirit. 
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   Welcoming new 

     CESM Officer   
 

 

Simon Bell has been appointed CESM Officer for the Shire’s 
of Quairading, Kellerberrin Cunderdin and Tammin.  

 

Simon has been acting CESM Officer for the past 10 months 
and has shown great intuitive within the communities.  

Simon will work closely with DFES and local Volunteer 
Bushfire Brigades to ensure the implementation and          
delivery of the      preparedness, prevention, response and 
recovery services and promote strategies for public       
compliance with the requirements of the Bush Fires Act 
1954. 

 

Key components of his role include the provision of         
volunteer support, emergency management planning,       
supervision of financial reporting, professional and        
courteous community liaison, maintaining fire control,         
undertaking general inspection patrols, and attending to   
relevant administration requirements.  

 

Welcome Simon! 
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Tammin Community Members  

are invited to attend the  

 

Bush Fire Advisory Meeting 

 

Wednesday 2nd October 2019 

@ 7.00 pm  

Tammin Fire Station 

 

Topics for Discussion will include: 

 

Harvest and Vehicle movement bans 

Turnout procedures 

Firebreaks 

Burning Permits 

The limited FCO trained persons within the Shire of     
Tammin 

Any other bushfire issues  

 

 

Note: I have informed the Tammin Shire CEO that I will no 
longer be seeking to hold the position of Chief Bushfire   

Control Officer effective November 1st 2019. 

Haydn Dixon 
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Tammin Refuse Site  

The Tammin Refuse Site is open every Thursday and Saturday 

from 9am - 1pm.  

Don't forget to take along your tip pass! 

If you have lost or didn't receive your pass, please let us know by  

emailing admin@tammin.wa.gov.au or come and see us at the Admin  

office. 

Drum Muster is now available at 

the Tammin Refuse Site 
The Shire of Tammin   

will be promoting  

Tammin  

businesses each month  

Thursday & Saturday 

Tammin Refuse Site   

9637 0300 

Follow us on 

Shire  of Tammin  
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BUSH FIRE CONTROL OFFICERS 

Chief BFCO        Hayden Dixon   

 

Deputy BFCO’s    Shayne Mackin  

          

        Tim York    

9045 2054 

0429045205 

9638 1027 

0428381027 

9637 1134 

0427737113 

The Shire of  

Tammin wishes to advise that all  

licensing  

transactions are now available  

Monday to Friday between 9am & 4pm 
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The Works and Services crew has been busy during the 
month of August attending to the maintenance of our Shire. 

The maintenance grading has been continuing around the 
Shire and the crew is currently working on the South West 
part of the Shire. A local contractor is currently working on the 
North East section of the Shire roads. 

We have finished the road side spraying program for winter 
on all the roads; we will be keeping the town streets        
maintained during winter season. 

The crew has attended various small works such as potholes, 
culvert cleaning, and building maintenance. 

You may have noticed some black strips across a few of our 
roads, these are road counters and their purpose is to count 
the number and types of vehicles using our roads. The data 
collected is used to seek funding to upgrade our road        
network.  

Works and services are looking for some existing or potential 
gravel pits, this gravel would be used within a radius of 10km 
of pit to improve conditions of existing unsealed roads.  

If you have any road or maintenance related issues  

please contact Fabian via email on  

works@tammin.wa.gov.au  

 

Fabian Houbrechts  

Manager of Works and Services 

Works & Services - August 2019 
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Know your Council 

President   Michael Greenwood (2021) crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Deputy President  Donald Thomson (2019)  crthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au   

Councillor   Glenice Batchelor (2019)  crbatchelor@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor   Tania Daniels (2021)  crdaniels@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor   Nick Caffell  (2021)   crcaffell@tammin.wa.gov.au 

*Year in bracket denotes expiry of elected term. 

Know your Staff 

Chief Executive Officer     Neville Hale  ceo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Manager of  Finance & Administration  Kelsey Pryer  sfo@tammin.wa,gov.au  

Manager of Works & Services  Fabian Houbrechts works@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Leading Hand    Pat McDermott lh@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Administration & Finance Officer              Keira Wirth  admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  

CDO/ Finance Officer              Sam Pimlott  cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Community Emergency Services              Simon Bell               simon.bell@dfes.wa.gov.au 

Manager                                                   

 

Other Staff/Services 

Rangers (WA Contract Ranger Services)       

Matt Sharpe  0459 678 154    

Kylie Sparks  0497 148 154 

wacontractrangerservices@hotmail.com   

Town Planning     Building/EHO  

Jacky Jurmann     Tim Jurmann  

0448 009 037     0448 014 022 

jacky.jurmann@gmail.com    tim@crowecertification.com 

crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crmccreery@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20

